ST. JOSEPH PARISH

October 6, 2019

and/or COMMUNION
SERVICE

Saturday, October 5

4:00 PM Auguste Hayot
Requested by Emma Hayot

6:00 PM Mass @ SS. Peter & Paul

Sunday, October 6

8:00 AM Mass @ SS. Peter & Paul
10:00 AM Glen Bellin

Requested by Brother, Gary
1:00 PM Spanish Mass @ SS. Peter & Paul
Tuesday, October 8
7:00 PM Jeff Makie

Requested by Family & Friends
Wednesday, October 9
8:30 AM All people living with cancer
Requested by Pam Marsh

Thursday, October 10
8:30 AM Mass @ SS. Peter & Paul
Friday, October 11
8:30 AM Chad Gauger

Requested by Family & Friends
Saturday, October 12
1:00 PM Wedding: Megan Voight & Waldo Jonker
4:00 PM Merril “Brownie” Little

Requested by Friends of the family
6:00 PM Mass @ SS. Peter & Paul
Sunday, October 13
8:00 AM Mass @ SS. Peter & Paul
10:00 AM John Orlock

Requested by Orlock Family
1:00 PM Spanish Mass @ SS. Peter & Paul

Summary of Contributions Received:
Year to Date

Week Ended Since

9/27/2019 7/1/2019

Adult Envelopes $ 3,463 $ 46,961
Online Giving 825 8,888
Visitor Envelopes 265 3,064
Loose Collection 938 9,948
Unrestricted Donations 6,050
Total Contributions Received 5,491 74,911
Budgeted Contributions $ 7.739 96.013
Surplus/ (Shortfall) $ (2,248) (21,102)

Summary of Contributions Received:
Year to Date

THIS WEEK’S READINGS

Monday: Jon 1:1-2:2, 11 * Lk 10:25-37

Tuesday: Jon 3:1-10 * Lk 10:38-42

Wednesday: Jon 4:1-11 * Lk 11:1-4

Thursday: Mal 3:13-20 * Lk 11:5-13

Friday: J1 1:13-15; 2:1-2 * Lk 11:15-26

Saturday: J1 4:12-21 * Lk 11:27-28 * 2 Kgs 5:14-17 * 2 Ti 2:8-13
*Lk 17:11-19

Reflection for the Twenty- Seven Sunday in Ordinary Time
Today we read, " ...there is strife and clamorous discord." What to
do? " Come, let us bow down in worship; let us kneel before the
Lord who made us."
Holy Baptism

This week we celebrate the baptism of Tristyn Terrance Hitt, son
of Donovan Hitt & Jessica Keophilavanh. May God bless his
family.

Wedding Banns
We pray for those preparing for holy matrimony:
III Bann:
Megan Voigt & Waldo Jonker

Week Ended Since

10/4/2019 7/1/2019

Adult Envelopes $ 3,133 $ 50,094
Online Giving 282 9,170
Visitor Envelopes 80 3,144
Loose Collection 697 10,645
Unrestricted Donations 6.050
Total Contributions Received 4,192 79,103
Budgeted Contributions $ 7.739 103,752
Surplus/ (Shortfall) $ (3,547) (24,649)

Vigil Candles

This week we have 11 lights lit for the following intentions. They
stand as silent but bright signs of the prayers offered by those who
light them.

George Sargent: Requested by Raymond & Ellen Jennerjohn

Wayne Zirbel: Requested by Raymond & Ellen Jennerjohn

Pauline Geier: Requested by Sandy, Sue & Cindy

Madlyn Hart: Requested by Sandy

Special Intention: Requested by Sandy

Wally, Hank & Buff Ronsman: Requested by Eunice Gauger

Alex, Lucille & Donald Kopydlowski: Requested by Deacon Ken

Jeffrey Scott Makie-now and forever-amen: Requested by his

wife, Diane

In memory of Jerry & Mike Bauer: Requested by Dolores Bauer

In loving memory of Adam & Emily Duymoski and Verna Haase:
Requested by Veronica A. Vertz, Cathy, John & Cole Haase.

In loving memory of Anton, Mary and Julius Vertz and Joseph

Raynier: Requested by Veronica A. Vertz, Cathy, John & Cole

Haase

The October tabernacle candle is lit in loving memory of
Anton & Gertrude Panosh.

Scrip is Fundraising while you shop
Remember that each time you buy Scrip during the month of
October; your name will be entered into a drawing for a $25.00
Scrip Card that was generously donated by a Parishioner!
Jeannine Kelsey is our September Scrip winner! Congrats
Jeannine, thank you for supporting St. Joseph Parish!

Save the Date!
St. Joseph Parish Fall Fish Fry
November 8% 4:30 until 7:00pm
Raffle Drawing at 7:00pm
All you can Eat Alaskan Snow Cod Fillets
Look for more information in next weekend’s bulletin
Fun, Food and Fellowship in our Parish Social Hall




ST. JOSEPH PARISH

October 6, 2019

Disciples on the Way

This Week in Our Parish

Genesis Religious Education for Grades 1-5
Wednesdays October 9, 16, 23 and 30,

RCIA - Inquiry Classes Begin
Please join us on Thursday, October 10, 6:00 - 7:30 pm in the St.
Joseph Parish Faith Formation Center for the first class of the
Inquiry Period of the RCIA Program. If you are interested in
becoming Catholic or are Catholic already and have not received
the Sacrament of Confirmation or have questions and just want to
learn more about your Catholic Faith this program is for you!
Come see what it is all about. No cost to participate.
Questions call Penny at 743-2062.

Bringing Scripture Alive!
Come see what we are all about! Please join us Tuesdays,10:00 am
at St. Joseph Faith Formation Center as we discuss the upcoming
Sunday readings. What a wonderful way to prepare for the weekend
Liturgy and to seek out how to live God’s beautiful words in our
daily lives. Questions call Penny at 743-2062.

The Bible Timeline:
The Story of Salvation
It’s never too late to join us for this fascinating study that will take
you on a journey through the Bible. Go deep into each period of
salvation history and discover the amazing story woven throughout
all of Scripture beginning with the Old Testament. Fall Sessions,
Sundays, October 20, 27 & November 3 at 6:00 pm in the St. Joseph
Parish Faith Formation Center.

The Great Divorce by C. S. Lewis
Book Discussion
St. Joseph Faith Formation Center
Fridays at 9:30 to 11 AM
10/25 Discuss Chapters 5-8
11/22  Discuss Chapters 9-11
12/20 Discuss Chapters 12-14
Books are available for $9.00

Please join us in praying for our nation on October
12 at 12:00 noon. The local Public Square Rosary
Rally will take place at Martin Park. Please bring
your own chair.

{.3 2019 Public Square Rosary Crusade

Salute to Veterans Dinner and Program

The 2nd Annual Salute to Veterans Dinner and Program is
scheduled for November 9th at the Corpus Christi social hall in
Sturgeon Bay. Two complimentary dinner/program tickets are
reserved for area veterans beginning September 30, 2019. Tickets
are available at the parish offices of Holy Name of Mary in
Maplewood, St. Peter and Paul in Institute, St. Joseph Parish and
Corpus Christi Parish in Sturgeon Bay. Remaining dinner/program
tickets will be made available to the general public beginning
October 15 at a cost of $15 per ticket. All dinner proceeds benefit
the Door County Veteran Council.

Loaves and Fishes
St. Joseph Parish has been asked to provide baked desserts for the
Loaves and Fishes meal at NWTC on Friday, October 18™. Please
call Marguerite at 920-743-3496 for more details.

Sunday, October 6

Sunday Social following the 10:00am Mass — Parish Social Hall
The Bible Timeline: The Story of Salvation 6:00pm — Faith
Formation Center

Tuesday, October 8

Faith Weavers: Scripture Discussion 10:00am - Faith Formation
Center

Wednesday, October 9

Alpha Series — Parish Social Hall 5:45pm

Genesis Grades 1-5 — Faith Formation Center 5:45pm

Edge Grades 6-8 at Corpus Christi Parish 6:00pm

Confirmation Class at Corpus Christi Parish 7:30pm

Thursday, October 10

RCIA - Inquiry session — Faith Formation Center 6:00pm
Friday, October 11

Public Square Rosary Rally at Martin Park - Noon

Sunday, October 13

Sunday Social following the 10:00am Mass — Parish Social Hall
The Bible Timeline: The Story of Salvation 6:00pm — Faith
Formation Center

Edge and Life Teen
Middle & High School Religious Education

Life Teen Mass schedule at Corpus Christi
October 6

November 10

December 1

January 5

Even though Confirmation, Edge, and Life Teen have officially
started, it is NOT too late to register/get involved. In fact, it is very
important for all 6-12"" graders to be involved with faith
formation/youth ministry. We are so excited to see how God is
going to move in the hearts of our youth this year!

Please contact Sarah ASAP at stgavin25@gmail.com or 743-4716
if you need registration information for Confirmation, Edge, or Life
Teen.

Schedule this weekend/week:

Sunday, October 6™: Life Teen Mass 5pm, food, and Life Night
until 8pm. We are asking all high school students to be in
attendance, but ANYONE is welcome to the Spm Mass. Corpus
Christi.

Wednesday, October 9: Edge from 6-7:15pm at Corpus Christi.
Confirmation class from 7:30-9pm at Corpus Christi

Sunday, October 13™: NO Life Teen Mass, but all high schoolers
are to be at Corpus Christi from 6:30-8pm at Corpus Christi.

Knights of Columbus Council 2478 of Sturgeon Bay

Family of the Month
The Knights of Columbus Council 2478 have selected The Charles
Chouinard Family as the Family of the Month. Each month the
council selects a family from one of the three parishes: St. Joseph
Saints Peter & Paul and Corpus Christi. It is not required that a KC
member be a part of the nominated family. If you would like to
suggest a family for nomination, contact a member of the KC
Council 2478. Congratulations and God bless The Charles
Chouinard Family!




Felt Painting Fall Reflection

This is a beginning Needle Felting class for adults that will include all
materials & instruction fo create a beautiful Fall Foliage.

No experience needed to be successfull

Instructor Nicole Herbst has been teaching art for the Sturgeon Bay schools for the past 23
years. She combines her background in art with her Pastoral Ministry degree to help create
a hands on contemporary spiritual reflection.

Sunday, November 11, 2:30 pm to 4:30pm
St. Joseph Faith Formation Center

Cost of $35 (covers all materials & frame)

Cost $30 (covers materials & frame minus the foam working block
for those who attended the Lenten Felting class)

Register now to reserve your spot since there is limited spacel!
Reqistrations are due no later than October 31

Fill out the form below and drop off at the parish office or mail along with your check payable
to St. Joseph Parish, 526 Louisiana St., Sturgeon Bay, WI 54235.
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Felt Painting Fall Reflection

Name: No. of persons attending

Phone Number:

Email:




Knights of Columbus
Online Membership for Council #2478

Men: Are you ready to accept the challenge?

e Our communities need strong Catholic men to answer the call to lead
with faith, protect our families, serve others and defend our values.

For over one hundred years, Knights of Columbus have done exactly
that, standing up for the Church, serving the least among us and
strengthening our parishes and families.

Eligible Catholic men can now join the Knights of Columbus online in a
simple streamlined process.

As a member, you join a worldwide community of nearly two million
men who stand together.

Men have a duty to lead, protect, serve and defend. The world needs
more committed, unified Catholic men to answer the call. Will you
answer?

Visit kofe.org/jfoinus to learn more about the many benefits of membership
| in the Knights of Columbus. Our council in Sturgeon Bay is #2478.

Call John Coonan at 913-515-4440 for more information or to personally
meet to discuss.




Weekend Mass Ministries

Love as HE Loved % Live As HE Lived W Serve as HE Served

28" Week Ushers Lectors Servers Sacristans
m
Ordinary Time Teff Hoffman
Ray Gozdecki Tom Schueppert Rayna Hoffman Jeff Hoffmann
Mitch Paschke & &
Linda & Joe Rockwell Randy Morrow Wesley Whitley
John Teichler
Paul Weber
Saturday,
October 12
2019 . L. . ‘
Eucharistic Ministers Greeters
Mac Schueppert H-LF :TRUW v AﬁNA 5
Barb Chisholm H-RB
Charles Heindel H-LB Mauree(;z Weber SOMETHING to Be
Dolores Heindel C-RF \ p
Cindy Weber C-LF Jan Gigstead 7/ ﬁ-o’v
Mary Morrow C-RB oy
Jim Tabaska C-L.B
Ann Larsen Choir
Ushers Lectors - Servers Sacristans
Bob Spude Margaret Lowrey Shelby & Merrill
Lawrence Tanck & Kelsey Tom McCaulley
Paul Penovich Sandy White
Randy Rubens
Sunday,
‘October 13™ Eucharistic Ministers Greeters
2019
Eduardo Garcia H-LF
Claudia Garcia H-RB
Mary Penovich H-L.B Terry Lowrey
Sheila Turner C-RF &
Barb Spude C-LF Emery Berns
Emery Berns C-RB
Deb Hogan C-LB
Jeff Krohn Choir
Sunday Social Assisted Living Homes Euncharistic Ministry
The Brilla Family

Bill Graf




O

LIFE TEEN

Leading Teens Closer to Christ

2019-20

Semester One: Corpus Christi

The Life Teen Mass is only held
ONCE a month. If it doesn’t say Mass
next to the date, there is nota LT
Mass. Life Nights (the Religious Ed
nights) are held almost weekly.

September
29: Mass 5pm, food following and Life

Night (LN) until 8

October

6: Mass at S5pm, food, LN until 8
13: LN 6:30-8

20: LN 6:30-8

27: LN 6:30-8

November

3:LN 6:30-8

10: Mass 5pm, food, and LN until 8pm
17: LN 6:30-8pm

24: LN 6:30-8pm

December

1: Mass 5pm, food, and LN until 8pm
8: LN 6:30-8pm

15: LN 6:30-8pm

22: LN 6:30-8pm

29: NO Life Night or Mass

January
5: Mass 5pm, food, LN until 8pm

12: No LT Mass or Life Night

(Confirmation is celebrated the day hefore}

Please tune into WDOR for any
weather related cancelations.

“Like” Sturgeon Bay Edge and Life
Teen on Facebook for updates

Semester Two: St Joseph

[anuary
19: LN 6:30-8pm
26: LN 6:30-8pm

February
2: No LT Mass/Life Night (Superbowl)

9: Mass 5pm, food, and LN until 8pm
16: LN 6:30-8pm
23: LN 6:30-8pm

March

1: Mass 5pm, food, and LN until 8pm
8: LN 6:30-8pm

15: LN 6:30-8pm

22: No LT Mass/Life Night (Spring Break)
29: LN 6:30-8pm

April

5: Mass 5pm, food, and EN until 8pm
12: NO LT Mass/Life Night (Easter)
19: LN 6:30-8pm

26: LN 6:30-8pm

May
3: 5pm Mass, food, and LN until 8pm

Life Teen is the quad-parish
Religious Education for grades 9-
12. Life Teen is a non-classroom
style of learning and growing in our
relationship with Jesus! Please
make sure they are attending
weekly!




From the Principol

" A colleague gave me a
, book, A Minute of
Margin, a book of short,
thoughtful, insight, some
years ago. | still pick it up
occasionally and read for the wisdom
and reflection | wish to have in my
life. The below article is one that |
have read many times, written by
Norman Cousins, and would like to
share with you. Breaking the Speed
Limit of Life. We are a nation on the
move and in a hurry, the people of
the forward stampede. We eat fast
food during rush hour. We ship by
FedEx, place calls through Sprint,
balance books on Quicken, and diet
with SlimFast. We're hyper living,
like field mice on amphetamines at
harvest time, moving so fast we're
passing up photons. Our global
treadmill is equipped with an
automatically  advancing  speed
rheostat, and every year the world
spins faster. Gone are the 1930’s of
To Kill @ Mockingbird: "People moved
stowly then. They ambled across the
square, shuffled in and out of the
stores around it, took their time
about everything. A day was twenty-
four hours long but seemed longer.
There was no hurry, for there was
nowhere to go, nothing to buy and no
maoney 1o buy it with, nothing to see
outside the boundaries of Maycomb
County.” If people were bored in
1930, we are breathless and
exhausted now. The speed
phencmenon is nat anly subjectively
true but objectively measurable.
Because progress gives us more and
more, faster and faster, the
escalating pace of daily life is both

scientifically  verifiable and a
permanent feature of the modern
age. Personally, | don’t mind going
fast. | don’t even mind going faster.
But going too fast is another issue
altogether. It is not wrong to enjoy
the pleasure of being efficient and
productive. But the anguish of being
gasping, resentful, and consumed is
real, compliments excessive speed.
Is there a speed limit to life . . . a pace
beyond which the brain, body, and
spirit begin to suffer? What happens
when we exceed this limit? Clearly
there is such a limit, and clearly many
of us exceed it routinely. The
increase in ambient speed is one of
the most pressing problems of our
time. Our lives are nonstop. We walk
fast, talk fast, eat fast, and then
excuse ourselves by saying, “l must
run.” This frenzy is responsible for

much personal and  family
dysfunction. Very little of lasting
spiritual value happens in the

presence of speed. Speed. Hurry. We
pay a price for the pace at which we
live.

RX Consciously slow the
pace of life. Take your foot
off the accelerator pedal.
Throttle back.

Put on the brakes and obey
the speed limit of the soul. The
green pastures and still waters

yet await us — but not in the
direction the treadmill is
spinning.

Mas. Dasslen

A therapy dog named Elijah has been
visiting our students in grades 4K-4.
Students have the
opportunity to read
to Elijah and his
owner, Carol. Elijah
loves interacting
with our students.
He is a great
addition to our
weekly schedule!

ess!

Many of us have a special bond with
our pets. St. John Bosco School
students celebrated the feast of St
Francis of Assisi on October 4th by
bringing their pets and stuffed animals
to school for a special blessing. We
gathered outside prior to the start of
our schoal day. Thanks to Fr. Ryan for
blessing our favorites of God's
creatures!

Since 2015, our students have been
sending  appreciation
letters to Veterans for
Veterans Day. We are
again requesting that if %
any of our parishicners have a family
member who is a veteran, and
wouldn’t mind receiving a letter from
our students, please contact our school
office with their names and addresses.
We appreciate your help with this
community outreach project.

S ; i
School Website — The website includes
current news and a calendar of events
for the current month.
htips://iohnboscoschool.org

Dozens of photos from
school activities fill 5t. John
Bosco’s  Facebook page.

Anyone can access it from our website.



There is a new way to bring extra
money to St. John Bosco School. We
are now participating in HuTerra. You
can help by bringing in your receipts
from Pick n Save, Target, Pizza Hut,
BP, Mobhil and Wienke's Market to
the school office. Please remember
that receipts need to be processed
within two weeks of the purchase
date. You can also help by scanning
your own receipts using the My
HuTerra and the Box Tops for
Education Apps. We are still
accepting Econo Foods receipts too.
Buying Scrip at Corpus Christi Parish
and choosing St. John Bosco as your
designation also benefits us. These
simple actions by you can literally
bring in thousands of dollars for us.
Thank you!

4K

Otumba Park on Wednesday,
September 25, for their Fall Leaf
Hunt. They collected God’s gorgeous
foliage
and
used
them
in
Math
class
and for :
a few Art projects.

With the cost of paper rising, St. John
Bosco School is hoping a few
parishioners might have a connection
with a paper company where the
school could get a reduced price on
copy paper. If you know of somecne
or a business that we could call,
please contact Vickie Dassler at 920-
743-4144 or email her at
vickie.dassler @johnboscoschool.org.
Thank you!

St. Lawrence Seminary will be visiting
our seventh and eighth grade boys on
Tuesday, October 15™,

participating!

Mrs. Kacmarynski took her 4K class to

St. Peter’s. Go Bobcats!

The Sturgeon Bay

SIB’s Parent  Association is
participating in  the  Crayola
ColorCycle Program. During the
month of October, families and
parishioners can send in their old
markers, highlighters and dry erase
markers. A drop-off box is located
outside the school office. Thanks for

We have two girls’ baskethall teams
this year! The 3™ & 4% grade team is
being coached by Mrs. Sara Paye, Ms.
Rachael Millner and Ms. Taylor
Jackson and the 5% & 6™ grade team
is being coached by Mr. Travis Olson,
and Mr. Steve Neville. We have 15
athtetes this year! Come cheeronthe
giris at their next home game on
October 10, starting with the 3 & 4%
grade team at 5:30pm, and then the
5% & 6" grade team at 6:30pm. Go
Bobcats!
Volleyboll at 518 :
$18 is excited to announce that it has
a volleyball team this year! There are
10 girls on the 7™ & 8™ grade team.
The coaches are Mrs. Jennifer Olson
and Mrs. Alexa Finney. Join us for our
next home game, Tuesday, October 8
at 4:30pm when we compete against

tio

Fire Department
visited students in
Grades 4K-5 on

Thursday,
September  19.
Students watched

a DVD and
learned ahout
fire safety and

emergency

techniques
during  their
Fire Prevention
Presentation.

The 8th graders
learned  about
scale and model
representations
along with
earth/moon

statistics. They
also created a
model moon
proportionate to an Earth model
given to them. They determined the
distance the
moon needed
to be from the
Earth using a
scale  factor
calculation in
class. Next up,
students  will
learn about
moon phases.

_ ay
Grandparents and Grand Friends Day
was celebrated on September 11.
Grandparents and
other older people
are very special in
children’s lives, so
SIB wanted to
thank them. They joined us for Mass
at 8:20am, had a
donut reception, and
toured the school.
We had over 130
grandparents and
grand friends join us for
the morning!

Grandpare

nual Scho

The Annual School Fund Drive for St.
John Bosco School kicked off in early
September. Past donators received a
mailing. We have two generous
families who are matching up to
530,000 in donations thru November
15", If you did not receive a mailing
and would like to donate by
November 15", please contact the
school office at 920 743-4144. Please
consider donating|



